
 

Before the Board of Supervisors in and for the 

County of Monterey, State of California 

Resolution No.  
Adopt a Resolution in honor and recognition of MICHAEL R. DERR          )  

President – of the National Procurement Institute (NPI), Inc. 2018-19……………. )  

 

WHEREAS, Michael R. Derr has served as the County’s Contracts/Purchasing Officer for over 

twelve years exemplifying the outstanding knowledge, skills and abilities while serving in 

numerous other positions of increasing responsibility culminating in currently holding the 

position of 2nd Vice-President of the California Association of Public Procurement Officials 

(CAPPO), where come January 2019 he will serve in the position of 1st Vice-President; and  

 

WHEREAS, Michael R. Derr continues to serve the County as an experienced and 

knowledgeable procurement professional; while holding other trusted positions such as; 2nd 

Vice-President for the California Association of Public Procurement Officials; and 

 

WHEREAS, Michael R. Derr has been and continues to serve as an active supporter of the 

community by volunteering his time and service to numerous local charitable and service 

organizations with activities and accomplishments including: Past President, Marina Pony 

Baseball/Softball Organization; Past President, Pacific Grove Pony Baseball/Softball 

Organization; and  

 

WHEREAS, Michael R. Derr has taken on, in addition to his regular duties, ever increasing 

roles with the California Association of Public Procurement Officials (CAPPO), including the 

executive positions of Treasurer, Secretary, Second Vice President, and First Vice-President; and 

 

WHEREAS, Michael R. Derr has now been elected to the position of President of the National 

Procurement Institute for the 2018-19 year, where he will serve the members, as an esteemed, 

dedicated professional who has earned the respect of his peers throughout the Country, and all 

who have had the distinct pleasure of working with him; and 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT, the Board of Supervisors of Monterey 

County, on behalf of the County and all citizens thereof, is pleased to acknowledge, honor and 

commend Michael R. Derr for his professional achievements, contributions to Monterey 

County, remarkable dedication to his community and congratulates him on his new leadership 

position as President of the National Procurement Institute (NPI) for the 2018-2019 year. Thank 

you for being an inspiration to us all. 

 

PASSED AND ADOPTED on this xth day of December 2018, upon motion of Supervisor 

_________________, seconded by Supervisor ____________________ by the following vote, 

to-wit:  

 

AYES:  

NOES:  

ABSENT:  
 



I, Valerie Ralph, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors of the County of Monterey, State of California, hereby certify 

that the foregoing is a true copy of an original resolution of said Board of Supervisors duly made and entered in the 

minutes thereof of Minute Book for the meeting on December x, 2018.  

 

Dated:  

 

 

Valerie Ralph, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors  

County of Monterey, State of California  

 

By_____________________________________  

Deputy 


